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3597. 

APPiWVAL, NOTES OF VILLAGE OF GREENFIELD, HIGHLAND 
COUNTY, OHI0-$2,800.00. 

CoLUMBUS, OHIO, September 28, 1931. 

Retirement Board, State Teachers Retirement Sy;stem, Columbus, Ohio. 

3598. 

VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY-TOV-'NSHIP TRUSTEES UNAUTHOR­
IZED TO CONTRACT WITH SUCH COMPANY FOR FIRE PROTEC­
TION UNDER SECTION 3298-60, GENERAL CODE-SUCH NOT A 
LI?IITTATTON OF GENERAL PO\>\'ER TO SECURE FIRE PROTEC­
TION UNDER SECTION, 3298-54, GENERAL CODE. 

SYLLABUS: 

Section 3298-60, General Code, docs not authorize the township trustees to 
enter into a contract with a volunteer fire company to furnish fire protectiolb to 
the to·wnship, for the reason that this section specifically mentions "city, village 
and township." How ever, said section authorizing contracts by townships with 
other sttbdivisions in no wise cuts down the power to contract for fire protection 
with volunteer fire companies or to furnish equipment for vohmteer fire com­
panies ttnder Section 3298-54, General Code. 

CoLUMBUS, OHIO, September 24, 1931. 

HoN. HowARD NAZOR, Prosecuting Attorney, Jefferson, Ohio. 

DEAR Sn;:-Acknowledgmcnt is made of your recent communiation which 
reads: 

"Section 3298-60, of the General Code, provides in substance, that 
any township, in order to obtain fire protection, may enter into a con­
tract for a period of not to exceed three years, with any city, village 
or township for the use of its fire department and apparatus. 

In the Township of Conneaut, there is a volunteer fire department, 
and it is desired by the trustees of said township, to enter into a con­
tract with this volunteer fire department for fire protection. The pur­
pose of this is to enable the trustees to help the volunteer company in 
a financial way, inasmuch as some of their equipment has been destroyed 
by fire. 

I have advised the trustees that this section is not broad enough to 
cover a contract with the volunteer company, but is restricecl only to 
villages, cities and townships, but they have requested an opinion from 
you as to this, and I would appreciate very much an opinion from you 
as to whether or not you would consider such a contract legal." 

Section 3298-60, General Code, does not specifically mention a volunteer fire 
company, but on the other hand, does refer to the authority to enter into a con­
tract with a city, village or township, for the use of its fire apparatus. 

In connection with your inquiry, your attention is directed to an Opinion 


